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                  SCCA minutes of meeting held at SUNY Cobleskill

              College in the Curtis Mott building on Sept. 27, 2013.

                     Attendance is needed from each club for their






 input on club activities

     SCCA’s President Raymond Zeh called the meeting to order at 7:10 with the pledge 

of allegiance with 24 in attendance. Clubs represented were Whitetails Unlimited, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long Path North Hiking, Trout Unlimited, Sharon Springs Path Finders, West Fulton Rod & Gun, and several SUNY College students.  Sept-Oct minutes were approved with a motion from Walter Zeh, seconded by Bob Britton. The treasurer’s report for October was approved with a motion from Doug Handy and seconded by Mark Hotaling. Elections for club officers and Board of Directors were delayed again.  According to the SCCA by-laws, April is the Annual Meeting when all Club officers are elected including President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, NYSCC Delegate plus an Alternate Delegate and three Directors. We still need some fresh volunteers to step up. Hopefully by April 2014 meeting we can get a full slate of officers and elections can be held. Interested in holding office, please contact Dave Wood or Carl Stefanik, nomination committee. 
The membership reviewed the individual membership applications and voted to continue with the requirement of having a sponsor signature for new memberships. We are receiving some dues from Individual Members but I have updated the SCCA mailing list and removed many members who did pay their $10 dues this year.  Also we now have only 2 clubs who haven’t paid their $30 dues for this year.  Please send in your past dues to SCCA P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. I will be mailing out Post cards to those members who haven’t paid dues. 
Tony Desmond was our guest speaker at the last meeting. He reviewed the NYS Safe Act requirements.  He stated that the law was designed toward large cities where gun control is a better problem.  He did state that Pistol license holders will have to reapply for an update every five years beginning in 2014. Anyone who refuses to do this will be breaking the law and will have to forfeit their permit along with turning in all guns including pistols and long arm guns. He also tried to answer some questions concerning the requirement of the ammunition purchases beginning in January 2014.  He told us to check the NYS Safe Gun Website for addition answers. http://www.governor.ny.gov/nysafeact/gun-owners or phone 1-855-law guns for additional help with questions.  

Don’t forget to donate your deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program. Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has offered to donate a 50 Caliber Muzzle Loader Black powder gun for the Venison Donation program in Schoharie County. Every hunter who donates a whole deer to the program gets their name entered into a drawing. Whitetails have done this for many years to promote the program. 
Motion to purchase more shopping bags used during the Cobleskill Fair for handing out educational material. Carl Stefanik and Bob Britton will get prices from different sources for next months meeting. Last time SCCA ordered 5000.
Summit Sno-Riders will hold a snowmobile safety class on December 7th from 9AM to 6PM @ the Summit Conservation Club house.  POC is Donna Riverberg 518-287-1961. There will also be a County Snowmobile meeting at Summit Conservation Club on January 16th. 
There were two SUNY Cobleskill students who gave power point presentations at our October SCCA meeting. Fields OF Grace has again sponsored one of the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarships this fall. Nick Sawick and Courtney Stein will be doing power point presentations at the November SCCA meeting. 
SUNY Cobleskill Student, Eric Malone reported on Brook trout surveyed in the Leatherstocking Creek which flows into Otsego Lake. His study was Understanding Juvenile Brook Trout Habitat Utilization in Riffles. Types of Habitats in Streams - 
Pools: Deepest sections with generally slower moving water - Preferred Habitat: More stable temperatures, Less current, Less energy swimming, Diverse types of habitats, Adults generally occupy and dominate these habitats; 

Riffles: Fastest moving water over very shallow sections. Less Preferred Habitat: Fluctuating temperatures due to shallow water depth, Very fast, rapid currents, Lots of energy spent swimming, burn calories, Basic, uniform habitat of all rocky substrate. Goals of the Study: Determine how water depth, substrate size, and trout size are related, if at all.

Larger substrate + Deeper water = Larger trout? Larger substrate = Larger trout? Deeper water = Larger trout? Better understand juvenile trout habitat utilization to help sustain fishery. Big trout come from little trout, *Juvenile trout NOT WELL STUDIED*. Location of study - Leatherstocking Creek in Otsego County, New York. Flows into Lake Otsego, headwaters for the Susquehanna River. 1st Order Stream. Data Collection - Backpack electrofishing, Observe where fish came from, Measure fish, substrate, and water depth. Results - 20 Trout collected: 04/03/13: Site #1; 6 brook trout. 04/17/13: Site #2; 2 brook trout. 05/01/13: Site #3; 12 brook trout. Understanding the Results - Large boulders are vital to juvenile brook trout success in riffles - Provide area of slower current, provide shelter/protection, larger trout do not occupy riffles frequently and Natural sections of riffle hold more trout than altered/channelized sections. Stream Restoration-Save the Riffles! Channelized streams have very poor trout populations. Many channelized streams lack large boulders and variety of habitats, Put large boulders in riffles for juvenile habitat. Eric also reviewed another research project: Tracking Smallmouth Bass movements in Schoharie Creek by the Route 7 bridge in Central Bridge. Five 16” Bass caught and were tagged with Radio chip devices so movement can be detected. He will report on this project on a later date.  Club will present Eric with the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship Award at Nov’s meeting. Eric has promise to come back and do a follow up on his project, Small Mouth Bass movements in Schoharie Creek.   
SUNY Cobleskill student, Dan Hannon gave us a follow up report on the fisher of which he trapped last fall and did a power point presentation this past January for which he received a $250 Scholarship for at that time. The project was on Fisher Home Range and Habitat. Fishers are a Mesocarnivore member of the Mustelideae (weasel) family. Prefer old growth, late seral and second growth forests. Habitats: Temperate deciduous, coniferous, deciduous-coniferous mixed. Post-colonial settlement populations dropped significantly through out their range due to the ensuing timber and trapping boom. Lead to extirpation in much of the southern reaches of their range. Effective reintroductions, responsible timber management, and increased trapping regulations have helped bring populations back. The purpose of this project: Live trap a fisher, attach collar with radio (vhf) and GPS capabilities, use the GPS data to create a home range map, using the mean of the area estimation created by the minimum convex polygon method and the minimum concave polygon method, use GIS to quantify habitat types within the home range boundary as a percentage of the home range, quantify the number of GPS points that were taken in each habitat type as percentage of total points, use the percent of available habitat and percent of points per habitat in Ivlev’s Electivity Index, compare the results with past studies done in the northeast, and share results with the NYSDEC in order to assist them in their effort to establish a 5 year fisher management plan north of the legal trapping border. The study area was on private property in Richmondville, Schoharie County New York; located between Settles Mountain rd., Rt.10, Hill rd., and Lawyersville rd. Traps were set in a second growth stand dominated by Eastern hemlock, the overall slope of the trapping area was 20° with an aspect of 255°. (Latitude N 42° 41' 31", Longitude W 74° 31' 15", elevation: 1630 ft.) Dominant vegetation in the surrounding area: eastern hemlock, sugar maple, American beech, hop-hornbeam, red oak, white pine, and dead/dying paper birch. Methods used for tracking - Camera traps baited with steak cubes and pacific smelt strung off the ground to hemlock trees were used to document presence.  Trapping: Once presence confirmed we set the traps, 3 tomahawk live-traps (model 207) were set 1km apart in a triangular pattern; each trap had a plywood weather shield and a label with the contact information. We baited with beef and pacific smelt 1st. The successful bait was chicken breast with Night Owl Trapping Lures: Crossbones (skunk lure) Traps were checked every morning to reduce possible stress, release non-target species, and to re-bait. Collaring: On the day the fisher was trapped we called Mike Clark from the NYSDEC to anesthetize the fisher. We used a handling cone to complete the procedure safely in order to attach a Lotek collar with radio (VHF) and GPS capabilities. The collar was formatted to store a GPS point every 30 min. from 4:00pm-10:00am. This amount of GPS fixes was higher than recommended in the literature in order to more accurately portray home range. Tracking & Mapping: The fisher was tracked once a week using radio telemetry. Once located with radio telemetry, I had to get close enough to download the GPS data stored on the collar to a handheld communication device. The data on the handheld unit could then be transferred to the Lotek computer program and then transformed into an Excel spreadsheet to use as an attribute table for a GIS shape files (No small task I found out). The shape file the points created could then be used to create polygons (Minimum Convex Polygon & Minimum Concave Polygon). Minimum convex polygon method is commonly used for home range estimation because it is easy to construct, but is often criticized for over estimation and in accuracy. Minimum concave polygon method has been used less often and criticized for underestimating home ranges. I thought using the mean area for the 2 polygons would then give a more accurate estimation. Habitat Use: Used National Land Cover Data maps, which divide areas of land into 30 x 30 meter pixels (whichever habitat type dominates >50% of the pixel results in the classification of that pixel) The land covers in the area included coniferous, deciduous, mixed forest, woody wetlands, hay-pasture, grassland-herbaceous, and row crop. I combined the hay-pasture, grassland-herbaceous, and row crop data due to its lack of significance to fisher habitat requirements. By using raster  vector converter in GIS each plot of pixels with the same habitat classification was turned into a polygon. Using a clipping tool the home range was separated from the surrounding area so GIS would only quantify the area of each habitat in the home range. GIS then calculated the area of each habitat type in the home range. By separately choosing each habitat type and “intersecting” the fisher points I was able to get a count of how many points occurred in each habitat.  Results: Research in the past has concluded that: Fishers require mature coniferous/mixed forests with dense canopy for winter cover (Allen 1983). In the southern part of their range fishers may be better adapted to deciduous and transitional habitats with high interspersion and a diversity of habitats (Arthur et al. 1989). Fishers can live in any mature forest with a suitable prey base (Strickland et al. 1982). My results seem to support Arthur et al. (1989) and Strickland et al. (1982). My results also seem to reject the results of Allen (1983). 


 Background checks for bullet buyers to be delayed reported by GOPUSA Staff October 28, 2013: ALBANY -- Checking the backgrounds and recording detailed information about anyone buying ammunition, a key component of New York's gun-control law, will not begin as expected Jan. 15, State Police officials confirmed Friday evening. 
Several days after The Buffalo News first inquired about delays in the ammunition provisions, the State Police said Friday the agency needs more time to develop a system that will check the backgrounds of individuals before they purchase ammunition. Additionally, a requirement that ammunition sellers compile and maintain an assortment of information -- from the buyer's name and occupation to the type and amount of bullets bought -- also will not be kicking in on Jan. 15 as permitted under the gun-control law. Officials did not say when the ammunition background checks might start. "The State Police is working on technology solutions to be able to carry out this section of the SAFE Act so that the public, buyers and sellers are not inconvenienced or delayed in any way when they purchase ammunition," the State Police said in a statement. The New York Secure Ammunition and Firearms Enforcement Act, or NY SAFE Act, was quickly approved in January following the shootings at the Sandy Hook elementary school in Connecticut. Besides its new definitions on what constitutes a banned assault weapon and limits on number of rounds permitted in a weapon's magazine, the law also targeted ammunition purchases by dealers and gun owners. The law requires ammunition sellers to register with the State Police and to also run the purchaser's name through a state-created database to see if they can buy ammunition. Only commercial dealers capable of running a background check, which must include a photo identification procedure in a face-to-face transaction, can sell ammunition under the new law. Further, ammunition dealers must keep a written log -- noting the date of purchase and the name, age, occupation and residency of ammunition buyers -- for each sale that police can later inspect "at all reasonable hours." That could have begun, under the law, on Jan. 15. The SAFE Act was pushed by Gov. Andrew M. Cuomo, who has seen his poll numbers decline upstate, in part, since the controversial law was approved in January without going through the normal three-day process. The News first asked about the ammunition registration provisions Monday, the same day the governor was in Manhattan being honored by New Yorkers Against Gun Violence. Parts of the law took effect immediately, but other provisions, including the ammunition registration and background portions, were delayed to give time to agencies to prepare for changes in the SAFE Act. Officials said a provision of the law requiring sellers of ammunition to be registered is still being implemented Jan. 15. Most are already federally registered anyway, but the new state law is expected to cover a larger range of sellers, including small stores that might sell ammunition as just a small part of their business. Sources said that the state was hoping to use the federal National Instant Criminal Background Check system as part of the mandate that ammunition sellers check the backgrounds of ammunition buyers. But that background check system is only for purchase of weapons, a limitation that state officials said they knew of when the SAFE Act was being crafted. The law envisioned that the system to check the backgrounds of ammunition buyers, as well as for dealers to record personal information about purchasers, could take effect in the middle of January -- one year after the SAFE Act was approved. But the law gave discretion to the superintendent of the State Police to begin the ammunition program when a suitable system was in place. The ammunition provisions have been among the most controversial of a law that still has gun owners fuming and is the subject of Second Amendment court challenges. The delay on implementing parts of the ammunition program on Jan. 15 means sellers will not have to start recording the date, name, age, occupation and residence of ammunition buyers. In addition, dealers also were going to be required in January to record the amount, serial numbers, manufacturer's name and caliber of ammunition they sold. That information then could be inspected by police. Tom King, president of the New York State Rifle and Pistol Association, which has fought the SAFE Act, was not immediately available to comment. The Cuomo administration has found that the controversy surrounding the SAFE Act has not gone away, especially in more conservative upstate areas. Anti-SAFE Act signs are still a common sight on lawns throughout many upstate communities, and many upstate sheriffs have suggested they will not enforce certain components of the law. County legislative bodies throughout the state have gone on record opposing the law. While there is nothing to indicate there is any motive beyond getting a workable system in place to begin tracking ammunition purchases, the delay of the controversial ammunition provisions does put off a sticky public relations problem for Cuomo. In the middle of January, Cuomo will still be trying to sell his State of the State proposals to voters statewide in advance of the release of his 2014 budget plan in a year in which he is seeking re-election; having the much-debated ammunition provisions take place at the same time would give critics another reason to protest Cuomo on his expected statewide tours to promote his 2014 agenda. ___ (c) 2013 The Buffalo News (Buffalo, N.Y.) www.buffalonews.com

New York State DEC: Muzzleloading season for deer and bear began October 19, and ran through Friday, October 25 throughout New York's Northern Zone, including the Adirondack region. An annual event for many NY hunters, the opening day of muzzleloading season traditionally accounts for more deer taken than any other single day of the year in the Northern Zone.  Overall, muzzleloading season generally yields 25-30% of the total deer take and about 40% of the antlerless deer take in the Northern Zone. With a mild winter in 2011-12 and a moderate winter in 2012-13, deer populations have been growing throughout the north country. Wild foods are abundant in many areas this year, and hunters who can locate where deer are moving to feed on apples, acorns or beechnuts should have good prospects of success. Hunters are also reminded that the Regular Firearms Season for deer and bear in the Northern Zone immediately follows the muzzleloading season and runs from Saturday, October 26 through Sunday, December 8. 
For more details of open areas and hunting seasons, see www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/28605.html. The 2013 regular deer and bear hunting seasons open at sunrise on Saturday, November 16, in New York's Southern Zone. These big game seasons close at sunset on Sunday, December 8. Reducing Harvest of Young Bucks: Mandatory antler restrictions (bucks must have at least 3 points on one side) are in effect in WMUs 3A, 3C, 3H, 3J, 3K, 4G, 4O, 4P, 4R, 4S, and 4W during all seasons for all hunters 17 years and older. Many hunters in other areas are voluntarily choosing not to take young, small-antlered bucks, thereby allowing most of these bucks to live another year, get a bit bigger and grow slightly larger antlers. Through the personal choice of thousands of hunters, we've seen a shift in the annual buck harvest to include an increasing number and percentage of older bucks. For more information see "Voluntary Antler Restrictions". Hunting forecasts for each Wildlife Management Unit can be viewed at www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/37304.html. Good Hunting! Individuals who spot illegal activities are encouraged to call DEC's Environmental Conservation Police at (631) 444-0250 during business hours, and 1-877-457-5680 or 1-800-TIPP-DEC at all other times to report suspected illegal activities.

NYSCC: Congratulations go out to Kevin Busch, Outstanding NYSCC Member is awarded to a Council member who works for the betterment of the New York State conservation Council by using a considerable amount of time and effort to educate sportsmen and the general public about the Council, promote the Council’s message on various issues, and secure funding for the NYSCC. This year’s recipient of the Outstanding NYSCC Member is Kevin Busch from Albany County.  Kevin has held several positions in the council from Region 4 including: Resolutions voted on were:
1-13. Albany County; Amend antler restrictions law to read a NYS wide voluntary antler restriction only. Passed. 28 Support, 10 Opposed, 5 Abstain.

2-13. Erie County; Oppose NYS statewide mandatory antler restrictions. Passed. 30 Support, 8 Opposed, 4 Abstain.

3-13. Erie County. Oppose mandatory antler restrictions in Region 9. Passed. 31 Support, 8 Opposed, 4 Abstain.

4-13. Onondaga County; Oppose legislation for antler restrictions. Passed. 34 Support, 8 Opposed, 1 Abstain.

5-13. Delaware County; Increase trespassing fines from $0 -$250 to $250-$2,000. Defeated. 15 Support, 25 Opposed, 3 Abstain.

6-13. Delaware County; Enact law for a 48 hour “No Fishing” for 1 mile above and 1 mile below the point of stocking. Defeated. 14 Support, 25 Opposed, 4 Abstain.

7-13. NY Houndsmen; Change legislation and regulations to allow bear hunting with hounds in NYS. Passed. 36 Support, 6 Opposed, 1 Abstain.

8-13.  Essex County; Extend coyote season from 1 October – 28 March to 1 October – 31 May. Passed. 22 Support, 19 Opposed, 2 Abstain.

9-13. Rensselaer County; Allow the harvesting of snapping turtles by a hook and line again. Passed. 28 Support, 12 Oppose, 3 Abstain.

10-13. Yates County; Amend Conservation law to allow large caliber Airguns for big game hunting

Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on November 20th at 6:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. At the last meeting, 9/25/13 
Peter Innes, Natural Resource Supervisor reported: The draft Open Space Plan document should be available in 6-8 weeks.  Acquisition of multiple parcels slated to become State Forest totaling more than 500 acres in Columbia County is anticipated to become final in March 2014.  The acquisition process for several parcels on the Hudson River in Columbia and Greene continues.  The possibility of construction of a boat launch on the upper Susquehanna River that would provide access to Goodyear Lake is being explored, as are improvements at looking Glass Pond.   DEC is suffering the fastest attrition rate through retirements of all NYS agencies.  The Operations Unit alone is down 300-400% over past staffing levels.  Region 4 recently gained approval to fill a Supervising Forester position in Stamford and a Mined Land Reclamation Specialist 2 in Schenectady.  These will be filled with promotions of existing DEC staff.  It is hoped that the DEC can start adding staff in the next year.  Emerald ash borer has been confirmed near Middleburgh, with evidence indicating they have been at that location for 6-8 years. 
Chris Van Maaren, Fisheries Manager reported: Survey work has been done on Butternut Creek, where brown trout stocking has been suspended to see if it would improve brook trout stocks.  Results indicate brook trout levels have not responded to the lack of brown trout.  Shallow water netting surveys for walleye in Otsego Lake resulted in a population estimate of 14,000, compared to 6,000 in 2007.  Surveys were conducted on the East Kill, West Kill and Batavia Kill, streams severely affected by the floods of 2011.  Results on East Kill brown trout were similar to 2007.  The West Kill was similar to 2007 as well with the exception of young of the year, which may have been impacted by recent storms.  Results on the Batavia Kill were below 2007, perhaps due to newly exposed clay lenses.  A small survey was done on the Pepacton Reservoir.  The alewife population appears to be rebounding, as is the condition of the trout.   A survey on the Oleout Creek shows both brook and brown trout are doing well even though there have been multiple incidents of silty storm runoff this season.   A section of the Hoosick River where the DEC has been asked to consider the stocking of trout was surveyed.  Results indicate good natural reproduction, however a limited stocking program will be considered.  Three year classes of walleye were found on the Schoharie Reservoir.  Surplus tiger muskies were stocked in Kinderhook Lake, which has an abundance of white perch.  There have been a number of heavy rains that caused localized flooding events, requiring the issuance of numerous stream protection permits for work in and around protected waters. Mike Zagata asked about the free fishing day structure, as it is not being implemented as he intended it to be when he instituted it as DEC Commissioner. Notably, with only two days being designated it can lead to conflicts with multiple scheduled events.  Chris said that it is now possible for non-profit fishing events with an educational component to be approved by DEC as free (no fishing license required) for participants.  An application and information is available on the DEC web site.
 Jerry Fraine, Region 4 Wildlife Manager reported: The Region 4 quota for CWD head collections has been increased for this year.  The Big Game Team has completed a draft Bear Management Plan which is now under review by the Management Team.  Bear observations and complaints in Region 4 are way down compared to last year (131 so far compared to 298 at this time last year). There is an abundance of natural food this year, and mortality last winter is probably a factor as well.  The Bobcat harvest expansion area hunting and trapping season will be Oct. 25-Nov.16 in WMU 4A, 4O and 4F.  There have already been over 250 calls to Region 4 Wildlife from hunters and trappers seeking the required permit.  Region 4 Wildlife will conduct another fisher study this winter, in WMU 4G.  Last year, it was conducted in WMU 40.  Pheasant stocking has commenced in Region 4.  Birds will be stocked for four consecutive weeks.  This will be the second year of stocking on NYCDEP land.  The statewide turkey take was up this spring.  The August poult survey came in at 3.1 poults/hen, up from about 2.7 last year.  There is a new DEC Hunter Education website that allows people to enroll in a course online.  It does not allow them to book multiple courses, which should decrease the number of no-shows.  A seasonal technician hired to work on rattlesnakes and hellbenders will be leaving for another job.  His projects were hindered by the weather, but he did a good job with what he had to work with.  Another seasonal was hired to do inventory work on the Wildlife Management Areas. He worked on the Region 4 turkey project last year and will likely do so again this year.  A seasonal technician will be hired to work on the bobcat expansion and fisher study as well.  A Wildlife Health Team is being formed within the Bureau of Wildlife. Minutes from Jerry Fraine.        
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
SUNY Cobleskill College: Nick Sawick will do the a power point presentation on Zebra Mussels in Otsego Lake and Courtney Stein will follow with a presentation on fish fauna of deep riffles in the Delaware River. Dr Amy Quinn, a new education instructor hired by SUNY Cobleskill is looking at possible having a student do a project on trapping Whitetail Deer. The Duck Unlimited Club is holding a banquet on November 14th at the Cobleskill Elks Lodge. Doors open at 6 PM, cost is $35. 
Summit Sno Riders: The club will hold a county wide meeting on Jan. 16th 2014 with all the local snowmobile clubs invited. There will be a Snowmobile Safety Class on Dec. 7th from 9AM -6PM For more information contact -  info@summitsnoriders.com  Donna Rivenberg 287-1961. Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Check out our website and try our web-cam.  

Sharon Pathfinders Club: The club meetings are held on the 3rd Wed. of each month @ 7:00 PM. For meeting place check their website:  sharonpathfinders.org  POC: Greta Peterson 607-264-3262 callhome@OECBLUE.com 
Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club did stock $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of May.   

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners -The chapter did sponsor a Youths Jake event on August 24th from 11AM-2PM. There were seven shooters who had a great time shooting archery, 22’s, learn turkey calling skills, Animal caller ID contest as well as the famous Carmelita Scavenger Hunt. For more information about club contact - Elizabeth Reinhart - Phone: (518) 673-3965 Email: donzil@frontiernet.net. 
Summit Conservation Club: The club is starting up breakfast & stuffed pizza again. November 30 from 4PM – 7PM all you eat pancakes, eggs, bacon, plus more. Jan. 5 Pancake Breakfast 8AM -12 noon. Jan. 18th Stuffed Pizza 12 noon to 7 PM; Jan 19th 12 noon – 4 PM; Feb 2 Pancake breakfast 8AM – Noon; Feb 15 Stuffed Pizza 12 noon – 7PM; Feb 16th Noon – 4 PM; Mar 2nd breakfast 8AM – Noon; Mar 15th stuffed pizza Noon – 7PM; Mar 16th Noon – 4PM. To call orders to go call 518-287-1710.  Always looking for new members. 

Schoharie County Trappers: Ken Hellijas reported this was the last class for the year. Next spring will be the next that there will be another course offered this spring. Courses are free and required to buy your Trapping/hunting Licenses. E-mail klhellijas@hotmail.com    

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting weekly in the Home EC. Building. The meeting room is upstairs and to the right. Battenkill Cleanup on October 26th, and Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road) with Ed Van Putt who has authored several books on Catskill Fly Fishing. 

Whitetails Unlimited: The chapter honored Bob Britton with a framed print for his dedication/work for the NRA.  Bob has been the local NRA Schoharie County representative for years pushing NRA membership applications. 144 Tickets were sold for the Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet which was held on September, 9/22/13 at the Best Western of Cobleskill. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 
Long Path North Hiking Club: There now 205 members.  Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Short sleeve shirt are $10, Long sleeve shirts are $20. Dues are due in September.  All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up-coming club outings are Dec 7   – Leaders choice hike, POC Dan for details; Dec 21- First Day of Winter, Charleston State Forest, Part 3, 2 - 4 miles depending on snow, POC Mark for details: Jan 4th Leaders Choice, POC is Dan; Jan 25th  Annual cabin fever cook-out & snowshoe hike, POC are Carol & Mark; Feb 8th Dutton Ridge State Forest in the Town of Broome, 3 mile snowshoe, leader will be Clarence; Feb 28th Charleston State Forest, Part 4, Snowshoe 2-3 miles, POC is Carol and Mark. For other questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386. Board of Directors meeting at Schoharie Library on Nov. 14th.
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Last meeting had 32 in attendance. Voted on two applicants and read 10 for next month’s vote. The club has purchased 25 hats w/club logo to sell to members ($15). December tickets have to be turned in on November 25, sold or unsold. Six tickets were raffled off during the club meeting. POC Bob Britton. Still have $10 fish stocking buttons available. Archery leagues have started with shooters on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday nights. Youth archery (ages 4 to 17) will start up on January 4th, 9 AM to 12 noon. Membership approved to supply donuts for youth league. Pistol league has started up this last month. Grant application for new trap machine. 10/10/2013 - We are still waiting for approval from FWS, with the shutdown, it may be delayed more.  No grants have been issued – Melissa Bailey, NASP Coordinator, Shooting Range Grant Coordinator. Christmas party will be held on December 14th, POC is Pete DeBartolo. Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). The club membership approved the purchase of four new windows for the Archery range building. The building also is need of a new roof.  Have received estimates for material. Will revisit next spring. Membership also is looking at switching contractors for the mowing of the club properties. Our existing contractor raised his fee 10% without discussing with club officers. The membership approved the cost ($648) for stripping & waxing the floor in the main club house. The leaking roof panels have been temporary repaired on the archery range building until the new roof can be done in the spring. Reminder to club members to lock the gate after entering and existing club property. Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com.   
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West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club will hold their annual Meeting on December 7th. This is when club dues are due. A roast beef diner will be served by the West Fulton Lady’s Auxiliary. The big buck contest winners will be announced (archery & Gun). It cost $5 to enter. We will once again hold an auction to raise funds for the club. Gerald Hamm has told club members that a SUNY Cobleskill student is ready to do a power point presentation at the next meeting on the survey of Panther Creek. He will receive the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship for this project. The public demonstration will be done at a later time. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses. Another breakfast is scheduled for November 24th benefitting the Fire Dept. Lady’s Auxiliary group at the Firehouse.       

 
SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on November 21st, @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Curtis Mott building @ SUNY Cobleskill College.
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